
                              

 

 

                                                                    
 

                            BICC AUTUMN NEWS REPORT. 

 

On a stormy Sunday morning, 16
th
 October, the members of the 

committee of the BICC converged on the Lion Brewery at Ash in 

Surrey for the autumn meeting. Despite the atrocious weather 

conditions prevailing for most whilst travelling to the Lion Brewery, I 

was amazed at the number who had taken the trouble to attend as the 

room was almost full to capacity, such is the dedication and interest 

shown by the committee. 

The minutes of the previous committee meeting were passed as a true 

record with nothing arising and then the subject of the Irish section 

was raised. Let me assure our Irish members that the section will 

continue as normal as long as Irish fanciers continue to support the 

club, in which case the committee will continue to give its whole 

hearted support to the Irish members in their ambition to race on the 

International stage. A new Irish section coordinator is being sought, so 

if you are interested in the post, which is unpaid, please get in touch 

with our secretary Carol and Iôm sure that she will give you all the help 

and advice that she can.  

The subject of an expelled member was then discussed and the 

committee was informed that the fancier in question had been expelled 

by the North East Region of the RPRA. As a result of this expulsion, it 

was decided that no further action by the BICC was therefore 

necessary. 

The race programme for 2017 was next on the agenda and as in all 

previous seasons, the BICC domestic race programme is constructed 

around the framework of the International race programme. With this 

in mind it was decided to continue with the approximate dates of the 

2016 races starting with a Falaise National in late April followed by 

races from Alencon, Poitiers [1] and Poitiers [2] leading into the 

International programme and then a final old bird race from Le Mans 



making a total of five Old Bird National races plus the International 

races. 

The young bird races were then considered and after a fairly long 

debate it was decided to go for a Guernsey YB and Any Age race 

followed by the final race of the season from Falaise, which, once 

again, will incorporate both a young bird and any age race.  

Russell Bradford then gave an extensive report on the club finances 

and to sum up, the club is still in an extremely healthy financial 

position, this despite the cancellation of the Poitiers race and the 

subsequent return of the competing members monies. We have also 

purchased a large number of new aluminium crates which has added 

considerably to our expenditure this year. 

The subject of the cleaning of crates was then discussed and it appears 

that some marking stations are not using cardboard in the crates which 

makes later cleaning extremely difficult and time consuming. In 2017 

the crates allocated to each marking station will be labelled so that we 

will be able to identify the erring parties!!! 

Whilst on the subject of marking stations, the committee will undertake 

a feasibility review of existing marking stations so that there may well 

be some changes in 2017, in order to make collection by the transporter 

more efficient and less time consuming. 

Carol announced that she had received orders for 159 tickets for the 

annual presentation and had made it clear to the management of the 

Queenôs Hotel that we required round tables throughout for the 2017 

function as she had received numerous complaints from members  

regarding the seating arrangement last year. 

Guests for the evening will be Mr & Mrs Steve Appleby plus our hard 

working convoyers Trevor and Steve. Mike Armitage announced that 

we may also be fortunate to have the company of Gloria Hunniford and 

her husband Stephen Way, should Gloriaôs TV work schedule allow. 

Next we moved on to the hoary subject of drug testing and after a 

detailed discussion it was unanimously decided that in 2017, random 

drugs tests will be carried out at marking stations DURING 

BASKETTING for races. 

Carol informed the meeting that as per committee decision carried over 

from 2016, the club will be providing rings in batches of 20 at a cost of 

Ã7 per 20 rings. These will be ñBò registration and from the monies 

raised from the sale of rings it is hoped that we will be able to offer a 

Ã25 prize for the first ñBò ringed pigeon clocked in each section in the 

2017 young bird races. 

Finally, it was decided to write to the International race organizers 

expressing our wish that greater consideration be given to the British 



entries regarding weather conditions, when deciding future race 

liberations. 

Meeting over it was back to the bar for a couple of well deserved pints 

and a chat with other committee members before making the 150 mile 

journey home to South Wales ï thankfully in far better weather 

conditions. Once again my personal thanks to Ray Strawbridge who 

goes out of his way to transport me to and from these committee 

meetings. 

I have included with this report, photos that I have of the 2016 race 

winners plus, in most cases, the winning pigeons. Well done all. 

 

LATE NEWS. 

 

It has been brought to the committeeôs attention that the date of the 

BICC AGM clashes with the date of the Brussels Pigeon Olympiad. 

With this in mind, it has been decided to change the date of the AGM as 

a number of fanciers, including committeemen and officers of the club, 

have indicated that they have already booked to attend the Olympiad. 

The rearranged date will be announced in due course once a new date 

has been finalised. 

 

                                             Gareth Watkins 

 

BICC Falaise OB 2016 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



BICC Alencon OB 2016 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BICC Alencon OB 2016 1
st
 Open Malik & Khan of Tolworth 

 

BICC Alencon 2 OB 2016 

E Reilly & Son of Barnstable 

 

BICC Pau International OB 2016 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

BICC Agen International OB 2016 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BICC Barcelona International OB 2016 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        Ron Dove of Kingsnorth 

 

 

BICC St Vincent International OB 2016 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



BICC Marseille International OB 2016 

 

   Alan and Tom Wright of Norwich 

 

BICC Le Mans OB 2016 

 

       J Clarke & Dtr of Selling 

 

BICC Perpignan International OB 2016 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  John Chipperfield of Herne Bay 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


